


From: Kyle Lewis <krl3b@virginia.edu>  
Sent: Monday, November 28, 2022 1:40 PM 
To: Planning Commission <PlanningCommission@albemarle.org>; Board of Supervisors members 
<bos@albemarle.org>; Scott Clark <Sclark@albemarle.org>; Bill Fritz <BFRITZ@albemarle.org> 
Subject: Support for the Woodridge Solar Project 
 

CAUTION: This message originated outside the County of Albemarle email system. DO NOT CLICK on 
links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.   

Dear Board of Supervisors & Albemarle Co. Planning Commission,  

 

My name is Kyle Lewis, and I am a local long-time resident and taxpayer of both Charlottesville and the 
surrounding Albemarle county. I am writing to voice my support for the Woodridge Solar project 
proposed here in Albemarle, and I ask for your support towards this project. 

 
I have long been a proponent of renewable resources and their expanded use in our local power grid. 
My wife and I were proud to install solar on our home in Charlottesville, and we plan on doing the same 
once we finish our build in Albemarle. It is a wonderful way to add power to the grid without burning 
carbon alternatives, which we will all need to do as much as possible to commit to America's 
greenhouse gas reduction and Earth's future in general.  

 
Additionally, my family and I are proud apiarists and have seen the good that these projects do for our 
local bee populations. Replacing a crop that needs pesticides, a disused hayfield, or (in this case) a 
timber farm will provide more of the natural flower and grass cover that these insects require.   

 
Ultimately, I urge you to support this project and others like it. Having utility-scale solar fields in place is 
the cheapest and fastest way for our society to benefit from clean, renewable generation of the energy 
that we continue to depend on. I strongly support Woodridge Solar and hope this email helps you to do 
the same. 

 
Best regards, 

Kyle Lewis 

 



 

 

+  

 

May 20, 2022 

 

 

Scott Clark 

Senior Planner II, Albemarle County 

401 McIntire Road 

Charlottesville, VA 22902 

 

Dear Mr. Clark: 

On April 28, 2022, Hexagon Energy approached the Thomas Jefferson Foundation regarding a solar 

facility in the southeastern portion of Albemarle County. A small corner of one of the parcels under 

review is within the Monticello viewshed. In subsequent conversation with Scott Remer, the Director of 

Development for Hexagon, I learned more about the project and reviewed a visual of the proposed solar 

panels and an overlay of the Monticello viewshed. I appreciate that the developer has eliminated most of 

the proposed panels from the portion of the parcel that lies within the Monticello viewshed. Therefore, I 

believe the project will have no negative impact to the views from Monticello.  

The Foundation appreciates the opportunity to work with the development community and the County 

on projects that could affect the historic, cultural, and economic values of Monticello. On behalf of the 

Thomas Jefferson Foundation, I thank Hexagon Energy for their conscious efforts to be a good neighbor 

to Monticello.   

I hope this letter will assist County staff in their review and am available for further discussion if 

necessary.  

 

Best regards, 

 

Liz Russell 

Director of Planning and Sustainability 

 

CC:  Scott Remer, Director of Development, Hexagon Energy 

 Megan Nedostup, Williams Mullen 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Patricia Maida <sal1948@icloud.com>  
Sent: Sunday, December 4, 2022 11:33 AM 
To: Bill Fritz <BFRITZ@albemarle.org> 
Subject: Woodridge Solar 
 
CAUTION: This message originated outside the County of Albemarle email system. DO NOT CLICK on 
links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe. 
 
Thank you for your response to my previous questions.  Yes, if you could  forward the previous email to 
the Planning Commission along with these additional questions that you were unable to answer. 
 
1.  Will there be any additional use of herbicides in preparation for these solar panels?  There was 
apparently an extreme amount used next to my home that caused a lot of damage.  There was 
previously use of herbicides directly across the street that has allowed pines to grow back, not the case 
on the side of my home. 
 
2.  With the excess tax revenue Albemarle County will receive, will they put a new fire station to protect 
residents from possible fire from the photovoltaic panels, inverters and transformers?  There have been 
previous fires with solar panels that caused a lot of damage.  This rural community needs adequate 
protection from fire. 
 
3.  Radiation.  How much radiation will these panels, inverters and transformers emit?  Especially, this 
new electrical substation. 
 
4.  Where are these solar panels and equipment coming from?  Knowing the quality of Chinese made 
products, do we want to cover Albemarle’s agricultural and historical areas with any products from 
China? 
 
5.  Most importantly, the maintenance and disposal of this equipment, who will maintain it and for how 
long?  Any literature regarding solar panels, maintains life expectancy is 20 years not 35.  There is only 
insurance on the equipment for 15 years.  With inflation the way it is, how could anyone calculate the 
cost in 35 years for removal?  Will this area become an industrial dump? 
 
We are looking forward to the Albemarle County Planning Commission meeting on December 13, and 
hopefully these and other questions can be answered. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Patricia Maida 
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